Operations Committee Minutes

February 10, 2014
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present:  Diane Halvorson, Nancy Haag, Gretchen Spear and Karen Wagner. 

Vocational Rehabilitation Services Staff Update
Gretchen Spear gave an update on the hiring process to fill the manager position.  Gretchen indicated that second interviews will be held this week.  Kristen Tone is the acting manager until the position is filled.
MN Valley Action Council (MVAC) Energy Assistance Update
Nancy Haag reported that changes have been made to the eligibility criteria for energy assistance.  More individuals will be eligible as they raised the income levels for eligibility and also increased the amount available per person.  There’s a possibility funding may run out by mid-March, however, the President could release contingency funds.  Nancy will send out information to post in Workforce Centers. 
Senior Community Service Employment Program
The State has released a Request for Proposals for service delivery of the Senior Community Service Employment Program.  MN Valley Action Council is developing a response to provide services in the counties they currently serve.
Business Services

Nancy Haag indicated that MN Valley Action Council appreciates being on the email list to receive updates from Randy Long, MN DEED Business Services.  Discussion was held that the agency point people on Randy’s email list should forward information to their colleagues as appropriate.
Diane Halvorson will provide WorkForce Council brochures in the event that businesses contacted are interested in serving on the SC WorkForce Council.
Trades Presentation

The Training Team is setting up a date in early April for representatives from the Trade Unions to provide a presentation on job opportunities in the trades.  All partners will be invited as well as high school counselors.
Local Unified Plan
Diane Halvorson reported that a draft of the planning instructions is out for the development of the annual local unified plan.  This year will be an update year.  Diane will provide information requests for each partner in March.  The Youth Plan will be brought to the Youth Council and WorkForce Council for approval in March.
South Central WorkForce Council Meeting Update

Diane Halvorson reported that Dr. Annette Parker, President, South Central College and Connie Ireland, new Executive Director of the Governor’s WorkForce Development Council will be guests at the March 12th WorkForce Council meeting.

Cynthia Bauerly, Deputy Commissioner of MN DEED and Tom Norman, Director of Workforce Development, MN DEED will be guests at the May WorkForce Council meeting.
Cost Allocation Plans
The Fairmont Cost Allocation Plan has been approved at the State.  Diane Halvorson indicated we will begin pulling together information for the 2014 cost allocation plans in March.

Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP)
Diane Halvorson reported that SNAP employment services will begin again in March 2014.  Counties are submitting requests for funding in February.  Without this additional funding, current levels of funding would only sustain the program for a couple of months in most counties. 
  
Teen Statistics
Diane Halvorson distributed charts provided by the State which shows that labor force participation by teens 16-19 continues to go down and another report that shows the disparity in graduation rates for youth from communities of color, economically disadvantaged youth and youth with disabilities at a State-level.
State of the Union Address:  Vice President to lead focus on skills for in-demand jobs
President Obama indicated in his State of the Union address that he has asked Vice President Biden to lead an effort to empower all Americans with the skills needed for in-demand jobs.  The proposals includes:  a review of how to best reform federal training programs, identification of best practices throughout the country, and a competitive grant process for community colleges on job-driven training.
World’s Best Workforce” –State Legislation
The MN State legislator passed an omnibus education bill in 2013 that included “World’s Best Workforce” legislative goals.  The goals include school readiness, third grade literacy levels, closing the academic achievement gap, increase graduation rates, and college/career preparedness.  College/career preparedness includes all 9th graders have a career plan.  This legislation may provide opportunities to partner with k-12, sharing the expertise of the workforce system with the education system.
The meeting adjourned. 
